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Policy 2014-001 - Water Use Reporting

Well permits issued to individual GWEOA lot owners pursuant to Augmentation
Plan 90CW18 and the 92CW67 amendment contain a condition identical or similar
to the following:

“A totalizing flow meter must be installed on this well and maintained in
good working order. Permanent records of all diversions must be maintained
by the well owner (recorded at least annually) and submitted to the Division
Engineer upon request.”

State Engineer (Division 2) made such a request in a letter dated April 17, 2006.
Annual reporting of monthly water meter readings was specifically requested (see
attached). The reporting year is November 1 to October 31 of the following year. It
was stated that when monthly readings cannot be gathered that best efforts and
estimates are acceptable as long as the annual reporting requirement is met.

It is the position of the GWEOA Board of Directors that the filing of the water
meter readings is the responsibility of the well owner. Beginning with the
water year commencing November 1, 2013, The GWEOA is no longer
requesting annual (or monthly) water use submittals. This does not relieve
you of your responsibility to make timely and accurate submittals to the State
Engineer. For your convenience, a sample form that contains the required
elements is attached.

The GWEOA Board of Directors will continue to complete and submit the Annual
Augmentation Plan Accounting Form for permitted wells located in Grand West
Estates. In the mailing for the Annual Meeting, Owners will be asked to identify
current year and projected next year consumptive use by indicating whether a well
is serving/will serve a year-around single family residence or a vacation residence
(120 day use). This information will be compiled and submitted to Grand West
Properties and State Engineer (Division 2). If the individual Owner information is
not provided to the BOD at the time of or before the Annual Meeting, the best
judgment of the designated Director will be used for the accounting.

The GWEOA Board of Directors encourages well owners to submit the information
requested in the April 17, 2006 letter. Furthermore the Directors suggest that each
well owner review his/her/its permit file at:
http://www.dwr.state.co.us/wellpermitsearch /. Enter permit number, owner name,
or use the search term Grand West under the Subdivision tab to find your




information. Verify that your information is current and correct and that per CCR
Section 235a. Case No. 90CW18 is referenced.

Attachments:
April 17, 2006 letter from the State Engineer (Division 2)
State form for submittal of water use information by individual well owners






